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MINUTES OF THE JUNE MEETING OF THE
HORIZON BEHAVIORAL HEALTH BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Horizon Behavioral Health

Fagan Building
2241 Langhorne Road
Lynchburg, VA

June 23, 2016
PRESENT:
Clyde Clark, Vice-Chair

City of Lynchburg

Terrie Conrad


Appomattox County
Andy Crawford


Bedford County

Dana Koenig



Additional Member
Abe Loper



Additional Member

Gary Marple



Additional Member
Rob Merryman, Secretary

Campbell County

William Scott



Campbell County
Jim Sikkema, Chair


Bedford County
Mary Lou Spiggle,


Appomattox County
Treney Tweedy


City of Lynchburg
ABSENT:
Betty Brickhouse


City of Lynchburg

James Borland, Treasurer

Campbell County


Claudia Tucker


Amherst County
STAFF:
Damien Cabezas, Chief Executive Officer
Stephanie Andrews, Special Projects Coordinator

Sandy Bryant, Chief Clinical Officer
Sandy Farmer, Executive Assistant
Andre McDaniel, Chief Financial Officer
GUESTS:
Amy Trent, Reporter, News and Advance
A.  INTRODUCTION
1. Call to Order/Welcome

Jim Sikkema opened the meeting at 3:30 p.m.  
2. Moment of Silence

A moment of silence was observed.
3. Adoption of the Agenda

MOTION:  William Scott made a motion to approve the agenda as mailed.  The motion was seconded by Treney Tweedy and carried by unanimous vote.  
B.  PUBLIC COMMENT

There was none.
C.  MINUTES
1. Consideration of the Board Minutes of April 28, 2016.




MOTION:  Clyde Clark made a motion to approve the minutes as mailed.  The motion was seconded by Abe Loper and carried by unanimous vote.  
D.
STAFF REPORT

CEO Report - Damien reviewed the current Horizon Organizational Dashboard and showed a PowerPoint presentation on Therapeutic Day Treatment that was presented to Appomattox County Public Schools.  He alerted the board that Horizon was not selected to continue Therapeutic Day Treatment services in Appomattox after serving that county for many years, this will negatively impact the Horizon budget.  
Damien did let the board know that Horizon was chosen as a vendor in Bedford to provide Therapeutic Day Treatment services in the schools.  The seventeen Therapeutic Day Treatment staff from the Appomattox area will be absorbed in Bedford or other areas of Horizon.  Damien is hoping that this opportunity in Bedford will make up for what Horizon will lose in Appomattox, if we get four schools in Bedford it will cover those costs.

Mary Lou Spiggle arrived at 3:33 p.m.

Andre explained the Brown Edwards, auditors, Engagement Letter handout.
E.
CHAIRMAN’S ITEMS
Jim stated that all board members should have received the CEO Evaluation Packet and asked that everyone review and complete the evaluation in a timely fashion.  The Executive Committee will meet to review the completed information at the July committee meeting and will be making a recommendation to the full board.  He is expecting 100% participation from the board this year.  If any board member has questions please feel free to contact Mr. Sikkema.
Jim reported that Claudia Tucker representing Amherst County has resigned from our board due to frequent travel out of town for her job.  She will be greatly missed and Damien will contact the Amherst County Board of Supervisors for a replacement.
F.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
1. Finance Committee – In James Borland’s absence Jim Sikkema gave the report from this committee.  He reported that the budget numbers in the board packets are very concise and simple.  The year-end figures look good.  Andre gave members a brief narrative on the FY17 Budget and will send a copy to all board members.  In the future Andre will include a narrative with all budget submissions.
MOTION:  On behalf of the Finance Committee, Jim Sikkema made a motion to approve the FY17 Budget as presented.  The motion was approved by unanimous vote.
Gary Marple reminded all of the goal the board set of a $5 million reserve fund.  Damien explained that we have a $2.5 million amount going to this fund in the FY17 Budget.  Damien stated he is hoping to get sponsorships for the upcoming Horizon events, Partnership Conference - September 15th and the BOCCE Tournament - October 15th that will also help out the bottom line.  Damien will forward each board member a sponsorship letter.
G. 
NOTICES AND REMINDERS
The next scheduled meeting of the Horizon Behavioral Health Board of Directors will be Thursday, July 28, 2016 and will begin at 3:30 p.m. and will be held at the Fagan Building, Fagan Board Room, 2241 Langhorne Road, Lynchburg, VA. There will also be an Executive Committee meeting and a Risk Management Committee meeting scheduled to begin at 2:30 p.m.  
H.
ADJOURNMENT
Dana Koenig made a motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Rob Merryman and carried by unanimous vote.  The meeting was adjourned at 
4:16 p.m. 
Above minutes were approved at the meeting held on July 28, 2016.
ATTEST:  Recording Secretary, Sandy Farmer CAP-OM, CP.  

Respectfully submitted for Rob Merryman, Secretary 

By Sandy Farmer CAP-OM, CP Executive Assistant & Recording Secretary of the Board of Directors
Board Approved 7-28-16
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